Crispins, 64 The Avenue, Worminghall, Nr. Aylesbury

Buckinghamshire, HP18 9LE. Tel 01844 339325 

6th May 2017

Mr James Rawlings

Rectory Homes

Rectory House

Thame Road

Haddenham

HP17 8DA

Dear Sir,

Thank you for your letter of 25th April 2017, the contents of which have been noted, particularly your intentions to engage with the neighbourhood planning process.

You have indicated that Rectory Homes wish to meet this Steering Group at the appropriate time to elaborate on what the potential development of the field behind the north side of the Avenue might offer to the village. We had previously made it clear to the Parish Council that we do not intend to have discussions with any landowners on potential development sites until the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan was sufficiently advanced.

The Steering Group has now concluded  the consultation phase with residents and is therefore in the position to offer landowners and developers the opportunity to meet us to provide more details on their proposals, anticipated timescales and also to answer any questions we have in response. This will allow us to take any new information into account before the Neighbourhood Plan is submitted to the Parish Council.

This meeting will only be open to landowners and developers who propose a development in Worminghall which makes provision for a green space or play area. Rectory Homes is obviously not the only developer which proposes such a development. Attendance will of course not be mandatory, but we would encourage yourselves and the other developers in a similar position to take this opportunity.

We will be writing in similar terms to those with such an interest.

We will offer time slots of up to one hour for each party at Worminghall Village Hall on a Saturday in late May or early June at a time that is mutually convenient. This timing should allow residents a reasonable period to provide any further comments on your proposals. On this point, as promised I would appreciate copies of any further responses you have presumably received in the last 10 days in addition to the 5 included with your letter of 25th April 2017.
Throughout this process the Steering Group have recognised the importance of keeping the residents fully informed as to progress and with this in mind, notes will be taken of the discussions with developers and landowners which will be made available through the Parish Council website as will a copy of this letter.

We await your reply at your earliest convenience.

Yours sincerely

Don Potter

Chair Worminghall Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group

